HB80 & Conflict of Interest Links

From: Disclosure GV (disclosure@utah.gov)
Bcc:  Igomunicipalelections@utah.gov

Date: Wednesday, January 8, 2025 at 04:34 PM MST

Hello,

We are sending this email to remind you of some of the new Conflict of Interest and Campaign Financial
Disclosure requirements that were passed in HB80 earlier this year. If you have already submitted your
link, you do not need to send it again.

In addition to office holders filing conflicts of interests (this is not new), each special service district with an
operating budget of $10M or more, and every county, municipality, and school district will need to post
these disclosures on their own official website within two days of the report being filed. These conflict of
interest disclosures are due Jan 1 - Jan 31 of the year in which the officeholder will hold office.

Additionally, each entity must provide a link to the page where those disclosures will be posted. If you
have not provided the link already, this link must be provided to the Lieutenant Governor’s office
no later than February 4, by sending the link to disclosure@utah.gov. The reports need to stay on your
entity’s website until the office holder is no longer in office.

The page should meet the following requirements:

1. A static page on your official website that does not change. For example www.mycity.gov/disclosures

2. This page can be a landing page with links to years, candidates, office holders, or other types of
disclosures such as campaign finance reports

3. Immediately provide the LGO with an updated link should it change

In accordance with Utah State Code, all violations will be reported to the Attorney General’s Office.
Financial Disclosures for Municipalities and Counties

In addition to Conflict of Interests, Campaign Finance Reports must be also filed with you and posted on
your respective websites. These.reports do not need to be sent to us, but each of you must provide us with
a link to a page on your website where the public can find these disclosures. The same page can be used
for both types of disclosures.

Please let us know if you have any questions.

Best,

Office of the Utah Lieutenant Governor
Capitol Suite 220

Phone: 801-538-1041

Website: www.disclosures.utah.gov
Email: disclosure@utah.gov




